Lisvane Memorial Hall

Heol Y Delyn, Lisvane, Cardiff CF14 OSQ

NOTES OF THE 69th ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING HELD ON

 8 MAY 2016 @ 7:45 PM IN THE SMALL HALL

Present:  9 Trustees and 5 Parishioner Hall Users.  
1) Apologies:  Users - Linda Harrington of IAM.  
2) Notes of the 68th AGM: These were approved.  
3) Matters arising: 
· Web Site - Some good progress had been made on improvements with the Hall Master booking system now operational. This had a clearer calendar for users with the lettable areas shown separately. All present were encouraged to view the changes and report back. The fuller uplift of the website in terms of image and functionality would be completed during 2016. 

· Storage - The Chairman outlined the improvements made during 2015 to hall storage. These included increased cupboard space, better labelling and notably separation of the hall storage areas. This was particularly beneficial negating the need for hirers to enter both halls to collect equipment needed and thus not disturbing other hirers. 
4) Chairman’s Report:  The Chair presented his annual report (Appended at A). He thanked all who used the hall to retain it as a valuable community resource, along with all the trustees and Sarah Roberts and Charles Cox as the key link to the many regular and one off hirers. 
Martin Plow provided an overview of maintenance works under consideration for 2016, including a full toilet refurbishment, continuation of the door replacement and rolling decoration programme and repair and uplift of the block floors.
5) Treasurers Report: The treasurer presented a copy of the audited accounts by

Nigel Morris FCA, AT11, for the year ended 29 February 2016. These showed a surplus of £2,974.
Whilst there had been lower one off maintenance spend the new doors and Cupboards had totalled £14259. Income was slightly down on lettings due to fewer wedding hires. The current Bank Balance was c £18k. 

He reminded the meeting of the 100 club prize draw which a number could be purchased for £10 per quarter with prizes of £150, £100, and £50 per draw. It was agreed to re advertise to gain more members. 
The treasurer’s report was formally accepted. 
6) Election of Officers  

· Chairman: John Cranwell was re-elected  

· Treasurer: Martyn A Ridge was  re-elected

· Secretary: Chris Parsons was re-elected. 
7) Election of Executive Committee

The committee members had agreed to stand and were duly re elected.
The Chairman outlined the need for further trustees on the committee – up to a maximum of 16, and asked representatives from the hiring parties present to enquire if any 
There were currently 11 members on the committee, and an advert inviting further trustees would be in the link shortly, of particular benefit to the balance of the committee would be experience in  Legal, catering and facilities management, but any willing assistance would benefit the Hall and team.  
8) AOB:   

8.1 Institute of advanced Motorists; Bob advised that their name would be changing to  I AM Road Safe and would provide fuller details to the treasurer of any associated procedural/account changes. 
Everyone was thanked for attending and their valued meeting contributions.
9)  Next Annual General Meeting:  This was scheduled for  14  May 2017 
Appendix A 

Lisvane Memorial Hall
Chair Report May 2016

This has been a year of mixed progress for the Hall.

Among the weaknesses we identified last year were our tired website, our poor use of storage and the general cleanliness of the Hall.

The website now has a more reliable booking system. Trustees have spent much time considering an improved design for the website as a whole and we hope this will be evident in the months to come.

We are making improved use of the storage with better allocation of space and clearer signs but many areas still need attention.

The general cleanliness of the Hall still offers many opportunities for improvement and I am sure the Trustees will consider this a priority in the coming year.

The fabric of the Hall is in better condition than before and we plan further improvements.

I would like to thank all the Trustees for their work throughout the year, Charles Cox as our caretaker and Hall “Ambassador” and Sarah Roberts for her valuable weekly reports on the state of the Hall.

An important weakness is the dwindling number of Trustees. I am sure many voluntary organisations have the same problem, but if the Hall can attract more Trustees the management of the Hall will be easier for everyone and the community will have a better resource.
John Cranwell, LMH Chair, 8 May 2016

